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“To learn, to love, to live as a community of God with Christ as our teacher.”

Dear Mrs Cooper,

We the governors of St Adrian’s Catholic Primary School, wish to bring to your attention the increasing

difficulties we are experiencing in balancing our budget without having to make cuts that will limit our

curriculum, teaching support and risk a decline in educational standards. We are requesting your support

in pressing the government for an improved financial settlement as a matter of urgency.

You are no doubt aware of the growing financial hardship many schools across the country face because

of steeply rising costs and the lack of government funding to meet those costs. Analysis by the Institute

for Fiscal Studies shows that, on current government spending plans, schools will be receiving 3% less

funding per pupil in real terms by the end of this parliament in 2024/25 than they were 15 years

previously in 2010. A survey conducted by the Association of School and College Leaders shows that:

● Nearly all respondents (98%) said their school or college would have to make financial savings either

in the current academic year 2022/23 or future years, or both, compared to last year, as a result of

cost pressures. Alarmingly, 60% said they will have to make financial savings both in the current

academic year and in future years.

● In the absence of additional funding, 58% said they were considering or likely to reduce teaching staff

and increase class sizes, while 43% are considering reducing curriculum options, and 55% are

considering reducing the number of teaching assistants.

Our school is one of those affected. We are gravely concerned for our future financial sustainability, the

potential impact this will have on the life chances of children and young people, and the long-term

damage that lack of educational investment will cause to national economic growth and stability. As such,

we appeal to you to impress upon the government the importance of improving the funding for schools

and colleges in the Autumn Statement on 17 November.

Yours sincerely,

Martha Moroney (Chair of Governors)
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